## KING CITY R-1 PUBLIC SCHOOLS

300 Grand, PO Box 189, King City, Missouri 64463

Danny Johnson, Superintendent

dannyjohnson@kingcityschools.org
(660) 535-4319 FAX (660) 535-4765

Dottie Stoll, High School Principal dottiestoll@kingcityschools.org (660) 535-4319 FAX (660) 535-4765

Ryan Anderson, Elementary Principal ryananderson@kingcityschools.org (660) 535-4712 FAX (660) 535-4356

August 6, 2018

Dear Parents/Guardians,

On August 14<sup>th</sup>, the King City R-1 School District will conduct an intruder training for staff designed to prepare them for an active shooter. The training is meant to provide another layer of protection and a "hands-on" scenario to better prepare staff members in the event that an intruder would ever enter the school.

At this time, the district has chosen not to participate with students. However, to make the scenario more authentic, we are asking for some volunteers to participate. Ideally, we would have between 20-30 people to play the role of students and/or parents.

Participants would need to be at the school at 8:00 a.m. on the morning of August 14<sup>th</sup>. If you are willing to participate, please contact Danny Johnson at the school at 660-535-4319 or by email at <a href="mailto:dannyjohnson@kingcityschools.org">dannyjohnson@kingcityschools.org</a>.

Sincerely,

Danny Johnson